
 
RECONCILIATION 
By appointment by calling the Priest  
 
ANOINTING OF THE SICK / MINISTRY TO THE SICK 
Please call the Parish Office to arrange for anointing for 
someone who is seriously ill, preparing for surgery or  
home-bound. We can visit upon request 
 
MARRIAGE 
Please contact the Priest to make  arrangements at least 
nine months in advance   
 
SACRAMENTS 

• Baptism 
• Confirmation/First Eucharist (Grade 2+) 
• First Reconciliation (Grade 4+) 
• Rite Of Christian Initiation For Adults 
• Rite Of Christian Initiation For Children 

 

Contact:  sacraments@resurrectionparish.ca 
 
FUNERALS 
Our staff are able to assist you during this difficult time. 
Once you have contacted the funeral home, please call the 
Parish Office to plan the funeral Mass and other 
arrangements  
 
PARISH REGISTRATION 
Registration forms are available on the Resurrection web-
site, at the parish office or at the Welcome Desk. Please 
notify the Parish Office of any address changes. 
 
HOSPITAL CHAPLAINS 
Hospital chaplains visit patients and their families to  
address any spiritual needs, to pray, to provide a friendly 
face and comforting presence, to talk about people’s fears 
and concerns, to bring Communion, and to contact a priest 
for anointing of the sick. 
 
 

Pasqua Hospital:  306-519-1380 
Wascana Rehabilitation Centre:  306-530-6511 

General Hospital:  306-519-1405 

REGULAR MASS TIMES: 
Saturday: 5:00pm 
Sunday: 9:00am & 11:00am 
 
Monday, Wednesday, Thursday and Friday 9:00am 
Tuesday evening: 7:00pm 
 
Masses are broadcast daily at 9:00 am, the links are on our  
website at resurrectionparish.ca  

Pastoral Team 
Father Rick Krofchek (306-352-0988) 

Assisting Priest: Father Mau Nguyen  -  Deacon: Reverend Mr. Joe Lang   

INFORMATION 

   
  Monday        9:00am    + Cec Fowlie & Maggie Fowlie 
                      by Evelyn Fowlie                                           
  Tuesday        7:00pm    + Joanne Gill      
                      by Agnes Legrand 
              

  Wednesday  9:00am     + Richard Murray  
                      by Kathy Murray                                                                

  Thursday      9:00am     + Edwin Allen Ripplinger 
                      by Donna Ripplinger & family 
            

  Friday           9:00am      + Henrietta Cragg  
                      by Gerry Deutsch 

3155 Windsor Park Road  -  Regina, SK   S4V 3B1 
Phone: 306-352-0800   Fax: 306-352-0999   
Email:  office@resurrectionparish.ca 
Office Hours:  Monday – Friday: 9:00 am – 2:00 pm 
Please ring the doorbell 

 

Today’s Readings 
Jeremiah 1.4-5, 17-19 

Ps 71.1-2, 3, 5-6, 15+17 
1 Corinthians 12.31 - 13.13 

Luke 4.21-30 



OURPARISH 
EVENTS FROM OUR PARISH AND OUR FAITH COMMUNITY 

Visit our web site for more events and information 

www.resurrectionparish.ca 

We extend our deepest sympathy to and pray for  the family and friends of  

Shawn Ferguson 
who has passed away. 

We pray that Shawn and all the souls of the faithful  
departed rest in peace.  

Due to the increased prevalence of the Omicron strain of 
the Covid-19 virus, and with guidance from the 
Archdiocese of Regina, Resurrection Parish will be      
postponing and/or canceling in person gatherings (except 
for Masses) at our church for the immediate future. 

Whenever possible we will attempt to replace in person gatherings with virtual meetings. 
 
Please watch your email, our website and our bulletin for ongoing updates on this matter. We  
sincerely apologize for any inconvenience that this may cause but it is imperative that during 
these times we take whatever measures necessary to keep everyone healthy and safe. 
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to call our Parish office at 306-352-0800. 

                OUR PARISH HAS AN ACTIVE PRAYER MINISTRY. IF YOU 
OR      SOMEONE YOU KNOW IS IN NEED OF PRAYER, OR 

IF YOU WISH TO JOIN THE PRAYER MINISTRY PLEASE CONTACT  
Sharon Schauerte, 306.586.9143 or email at  

Glenda Lemire, Ph. 306-781-2393  
Email Glenda.lemire@gmail.com 

Is Your Address Correct? 
 
Do we have your correct address on file?  If you have moved or are plan-
ning to move, please go to the website and print out a Registration Form, 
complete and return it to the office ASAP as the Finance Office will be com-
pleting the Donation Receipts soon.  Please  discard 2021 or earlier enve-
lopes to receive proper credit in 2022 (you have a different envelope num-
ber)!!!  Your 2022 Offertory        Envelopes are available to be picked up in the Greeting Area, if 
you need              assistance please ask one of the ushers, they will be happy to assist you. 



SACRAMENTS 
        … an ongoing journey of faith 

Visit our web site for more events and information 

 

 
Baptism 
Registration is ongoing   
  

Preparation classes are required, so register 
as soon as possible. Registration can be 
submitted and classes taken prior to the 
birth of your child. 
  
Celebration liturgies are set for February 20, 
2022 and April 24, 2022. These liturgies are 
filled as completed registrations are        
received.    
  
  
Register by email to:  
sacraments@resurrectionparish.ca.  
 
 
Children’s sacrament programs have  
started. We have gone to an online version, 
if you wish to register for confirmation/first 
Eucharist or First Reconciliation you may do 
so by contacting the parish office.  
 
If you have questions you can  either 
email the address above or call Barb at 
306-352-8044.  

   

Anointing of Sick – available to anyone 
who is seriously ill or preparing for surgery  
 

Reconciliation – Priests are available before 
or after any Mass - or by appointment  
 

Marriage – register as soon as possible to 
ensure marriage preparation can be       
completed  
 

For any of these sacraments               
Call Fr. Rick at 306-352-0988 

Matthew 22: 37,40 
 

Jesus said unto him, “Thou shalt love the 
Lord thy God with all thy heart, and with 

all thy soul, and with all thy mind…. 
And…. Thou shalt love thy neighbor as 

thyself.”   



OURPARISH 
EVENTS FROM OUR PARISH AND OUR FAITH COMMUNITY 

Visit our web site for more events and information 

www.resurrectionparish.ca 

Did you know that you can send your weekly tithes and offerings now by e-transfer? Send them to  
finance@resurrectionparish.ca and they will be included with your annual tax receipt. If you would like to    

inquire about other ways of giving electronically, please email the Parish at  
finance@resurrectionparish.ca or call our office at 306-352-0800. Thank you again 
for your generosity in doing the Lord’s work in our Parish, our community, our city, 
and beyond. 

 We’re looking for people to sign up to help with all liturgical ministries. Even if you 
had helped out in the past; please take this opportunity to sign up again. Please see 
our website for more information 

Thank You 

Your 2021 income tax receipts  
are now available for pick-up  

ADORATION FOR LIFE  Do you need to be refreshed and renewed?  Come sit in the presence of  
Jesus for an hour and soak in His love.  Adoration on Friday February 4th is from after the morning Mass until 
12:30 NOON. Come and pray for an end to abortion, euthanasia, assisted suicide and human trafficking.  Also 
pray for an end to COVID and the needs of Resurrection parishioners.  Our God is faithful.  Let us come to him 
and lay before him our needs.   

There are containers in the Gathering Space where you 
can drop off your palm leaves for use on Ash Wednesday. 

 Saskatchewan Knights of Columbus Voca ons Endowment Support  
The Bishops of Saskatchewan, in partnership with the Saskatchewan Knights of Columbus, request your financial 
support for Seminarians in Saskatchewan. There are currently 13 Seminarians from the Dioceses and Eparchy in  
Saskatchewan preparing to become future leaders within our Church. The Saskatchewan Knights of Columbus 
Voca on Endowment was established to help defray the annual cost of over $30,000.00 per Seminarian. A fund 
raising campaign will take place in parishes throughout the province during the first two weeks of February. 
Please view our website at www.saskkofc.founda on for further informa on on how you may make your  
contribu on. The Bishops, Dioceses, Knights of Columbus and Catholic faithful thank you in advance for your 
generous support of the educa on and development of Seminarians through Prayer and financial assistance.  



Visit our web site for more events and information 

www.resurrectionparish.ca 

YOUTH 
… faith, friends and family 



The Myriam Family of the Prairies would like to invite you to an 
afternoon retreat  
With the theme:  

« Learning to be a disciple led by the Holy Spirit! » 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 

On February 12th from 1h30 to 4h30 pm  
In person at their house of prayer in McLean or on Zoom.  

 
The retreat is including a time of talk and sharing,  

Followed by a time of deepening the Word of God by heart and 
Eucharistic Adoration.  

 
For registration, please contact us  

Through email: pss.prairies@famillemyriam.org 

We will then send you a Zoom link if you prefer following on line. 

 





 

 

 

 

Sunday February 13 
                                 2:00 p.m. 
 

 

                                     at 

            St. Peter’s Hall 

            100 Argyle St. 
                         south side entrance 
                         wheelchair accessible 

                         parking in back 
 

 

Sing Some Love Songs 
with 

Free Spirit 
 

Free will offering     
 

Proceeds to St. Peter’s CWL 
 

For more information call Patricia 306 530 3075 



 
 

 

  

40-HOURS FOR LIFE 

 MARCH 2 – APRIL 10, 2022 

4:30 – 5:30 p.m. 
Regina General Hospital – 14th Ave. 

This lent, come – even for just one day 

and pray to end abortion … because 

nothing is more important than 

protecting the most vulnerable in society! 

20,372 lives saved 

114 abortion centers closed 
 

229 abortion workers quit 
 



SPIRITUAL LIFE 
PRACTITIONER/ 

COORDINATOR 

Trinity Manor at Westerra, 

Regina, Saskatchewan 

 

 

 
 
  

  
 
  
Trinity Manor at Westerra has an opening for a Permanent Part-time Spiritual Life Practitioner/Coordinator.  Trinity 
Manor is Regina’s newest active living retirement community and offers more than a safe, comfortable home—we offer 
a sense of community.   Trinity Manor is owned and operated by Emmanuel Care.  
 
Job Summary:  Reporting to the Executive Director of Trinity Manor, and will work in collaboration with the Exec. Lead 
of Mission, Ethics, and Spirituality of Emmanuel Care. The Spiritual Life Practitioner/Coordinator is responsible for 
working alongside the management team of Trinity Manor at Westerra.  The incumbent is responsible to plan and 
facilitate regular liturgical and para-liturgical services as required. To schedule a program of ‘spiritual life development’ 
for residents on an individual or group basis.  To provide Spiritual Care to people of all faiths that promotes wholeness 
and well-being through the development and integration of an individual's own spiritual resources and through the 
celebration of life.  The Spiritual Life Practitioner/Coordinator works in collaboration with the Priest Chaplain and 
supports other community clergy, lay visitors and volunteers.  
 
Qualifications/Experience: 
 The successful applicant will:  

 Demonstrate commitment to the Mission, Vision and Values of Trinity Manor and Emmanuel Care. 
 Have a minimum of one year of Theology or related studies at the Master’s level from an accredited institution.  
 Have a minimum of two units (four units preferred) Clinical Pastoral Education or an equivalent combination of 

education, training, and experience.  Applicants should be willing to seek advanced training to achieve 
CASC/ACSS professional certification if required.   

 Have knowledge of office computer software (Microsoft). 
 Have facilitation skills to direct group dynamics and workshops for residents/staff/volunteers. 
 Possess the ability to listen, counsel, and be present in a multi-faith, multi-cultural and multi-disciplinary setting.  
 Have the ability to be non-judgmental and maintain confidence. 
  Be committed to personal growth and development. 
 Have experience in volunteer coordination. 
 

 Preference given to candidates who:  
 Have a deep knowledge and understanding of Catholic health care history, principles, traditions and a thorough 

knowledge of the Health Ethics Guide 
 Have appropriate spiritual and other leadership qualities they can bring to contemporary, Catholic, not-for-profit 

organization. 
 Have a record of achievements as a collaborative leader, community and team builder and possess a high 

degree of interpersonal sensitivity and communication skills. 
 
Salary: 
 As per Out-of-Scope Salary Band. 
 
Our thanks is extended to all applicants, however only those selected for an interview will be contacted. 

Please submit a cover letter and your resume by February 11th, 2022 to: 
Ms. P. Engel, Executive Director 

p.engel@trinitymanor.ca                  
Or Mail: Trinity Manor at Westerra 

8351 Canola Ave., Regina, SK 
S4Y 0E5 

mailto:p.engel@trinitymanor.ca


Archdiocese of Regina

   Bulletin
January 30, 2022
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Ordinary Time

Stewardship Bulletin Bit
“Love is patient, love is kind.  It is not jealous, it is not pompous…”   
(1 Corinthians 13:4)
Do you get jealous?  Do you focus more on the things that other 
people have than on the gifts that God has given to you?  Are you 
pompous?  Do you acquire more possessions to impress others?  
At times we are all guilty of these things.  Pray for more humility.  
Humility helps us become less “self-centered” and become more 
“God-centered” for the sake of others.

Page One

TF281: Dr. Brett Salked and John Jalsevac - Part 1
Dr. Brett Salkeld and guest John Jalsevac discuss how, 
though they have different initial instincts with respect to 
vaccination, reasoned engagement with the sources makes 
it possible to sift fact from fiction and find common ground.
“I haven’t come to some moment of clarity in which the 
heavens have opened and I realized all the anti-vaxxers or all 
the pro-vaxxers are right. Where I’ve come to is a point where 
I realize that intense, mutually beneficial conversations by 
people who disagree on matters is desperately needed.”
https://thinkingfaith.libsyn.com/dr-brett-salkeld-and-john-
jalsevac-part-1

Synod 2021 2023
Join the most ambitious, global consultation endeavor in  
human history! archregina.sk.ca/synod-2021-2023

itwewin Corner (itwewin is the Cree word which means ‘the 
word’ or ‘as it is said...’)
Fr. John Weckend, Archdiocese of Regina Truth and 
Reconciliation Healing Committee
Did you know that... a National Centre for Truth and 
Reconciliation [NCTR] was established at the University of 
Manitoba in 2015 for the purpose of providing a permanent 
home for all statements, documents, and other materials 
gathered by the TRC. The Centre partners with universities, 
colleges, and other organizations across the country in 
promoting respectful dialogue on many issues that hinder 
or foster reconciliation.

DATE CHANGE: Accompaniment Workshop Series
Compassionate Communication
Life has its challenges and Covid has brought to light that 
many people are struggling and often have no one to turn to. 
Have you ever tried to accompany someone and struggled 
to know what to say or how to act?  The Archdiocese of 
Regina through the Victim Service Advocacy position is 
pleased to offer the first in a series of four workshops on 
accompaniment through a trauma informed approach. 
Please join us for this free zoom workshop on Sunday 
January 30, 2022 from 1:00-5:00 PM. Our topic in this 
workshop will be Compassionate Communication: 
through the lens of a professional counsellor, a 
spiritual director and a victim of clergy sexual abuse 
and other traumas. If you would like to register or are 
looking for more information please contact Pamela at  
victimserviceadvocacy@gmail.com.

Opportunity for young professionals:
Young Catholic Professionals (YCP) (https://www.
youngcatholicprofessionals.org) is an apostolate based in 
the US for young adults. A number of young adults in our 
diocese have expressed interest in attending their YCP 
Conference in Frisco, Texas at the end of April.  https://www.
youngcatholicprofessionals.org/events/thy-will-be-done-
2022-ycp-conference If you would be interested in being 
part of a small group that would travel to this conference 
(and would fundraise together) please email the Office 
of Youth and Young Adult Ministry as soon as possible. 
oyyam@archregina.sk.ca

The Archdiocese of Regina is located on Treaty 4 Territory, the 
traditional lands of the Nêhiyawak, Nahkawé, and Nakota, and 

homeland of the Dakota, Lakota, and  Métis peoples.

https://thinkingfaith.libsyn.com/dr-brett-salkeld-and-john-jalsevac-part-1
https://thinkingfaith.libsyn.com/dr-brett-salkeld-and-john-jalsevac-part-1
http://archregina.sk.ca/synod-2021-2023
https://www.youngcatholicprofessionals.org
https://www.youngcatholicprofessionals.org
https://www.youngcatholicprofessionals.org/events/thy-will-be-done-2022-ycp-conference
https://www.youngcatholicprofessionals.org/events/thy-will-be-done-2022-ycp-conference
https://www.youngcatholicprofessionals.org/events/thy-will-be-done-2022-ycp-conference
https://archregina.sk.ca/synod-2021-2023
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World Day for Consecrated Life - February 2
Wednesday, February 2 is the feast of the Presentation of 
the Lord, the World Day for Consecrated Life.  St. John Paul 
II started this annual observance in 1997 to "help the entire 
Church to esteem even more greatly the witness of those 
persons who have chosen to follow Christ by means of the 
practice of the evangelical counsels", of poverty, chastity, 
and obedience.  All are invited to keep members of Religious 
Life, Secular Institutes, Associations of the Faithful and the 
Eremitical Life, and those discerning this vocation in prayer!

The Myriam Family of the Prairies would like to invite 
you To an afternoon retreat 
With the theme: 
« Learning to be a disciple led by the Holy Spirit! »
 On February 12th from 1h30 to 4h30 pm 
In person at their House of Prayer in McLean or on Zoom. 
The retreat is including a time of talk and sharing, a time of 
deepening the Word of God and Eucharistic Adoration. 
For registration, please contact us at 306-761-0528 
or email: pss.prairies@famillemyriam.org
And we’ll send you a Zoom link if you prefer following online.

Catholic Engaged Encounter
Getting married? Want a weekend away to focus on your 
relationship? Catholic Engaged Encounter uses a tried and 
true method of marriage preparation that has been used 
in hundreds of dioceses throughout the world since 1976 
and was Vatican approved in 1992 by Pope John Paul II. A 
weekend will be held at the Echo Lake Bible Camp (ELBC) 
in Fort Qu’Appelle on February 11-13th. Due to COVID 
the weekend is subject to change and will be assessed as 
needed. For more info or to register visit www.ceewest.com, 
Contact Miri and James Schiller at eereginacc@gmail.com 
if you have any questions.
 “A Wedding is a Day, a Marriage is a Lifetime” 

On-Line Valentine’s 50/50 Lottery  
Tickets at https://ourladyofpeaceregina5050.ca/  OR Call 
Anita at 543-0421 or call or text Dennis at 530-2370.  Only 
available to Saskatchewan residents.  50% of sales to 
a max prize of $2,500.00.  Only 1,800 tickets available.  
Draw date 7:00 a.m. Feb. 14, 2022.   Share this exiting 
news with your family, friends, and co-workers.  Sponsored 
by Our Lady of Peace Parish Finance Council in Regina to 
help with mortgage payments.

Archdiocese of Regina
445 Broad Street North
Regina, SK  S4R 2X8

(306) 352-1651
Please send Bulletin Announcements to:

communications@archregina.sk.ca

Four events offered through the Diocese of Prince Albert in 
February focusing on the Year of Amoris Laetitia...particularly 

relationships and marriage.

What to Love Got To Do With it? Dating and Sex Today
Tuesday, February 3 from  7:30 - 8:30 PM
As Pope Francis has said, “The desire to marry and form a family 
remains vibrant, especially among young people.” Yet amid a popular 
culture that has undermined an optimistic view of marriage and created 
a distorted understanding of our sexuality, the dating landscape today 
offers a complicated maze of challenges instead. In this interactive 
presentation, Leah Perrault will speak with young adults about today’s 
dating and the challenge of finding a meaningful relationship. This is a 
virtual event. Register HERE.

For Better or Worse: The Gift of Sacramental Marriage
Tuesday February 10 from 7:30 - 8:30 PM
Recently Pope Francis wrote, “The sacrament of marriage is not a social 
convention, an empty ritual or merely the outward sign of a commitment. 
The sacrament is a gift.” In this interactive evening presentation, couples 
will be invited to consider the gift of the sacrament of marriage in the best 
of times and the worst of times. This evening is for all married couples, 
whether you have been married for a few years or many. Register HERE.
Presenters Peter and Madeline Oliver are the co-founders of Olive 
Branch Marriage and Family Ministry.

Catholic, Separated or Divorced: Now What?
Tuesday, February 17  from 7:30 - 8:30 PM
In a recent document, Pope Francis spoke about the pastoral care of 
couples who are struggling in their marriages and the care of those who 
have separated or divorced. In this interactive evening presentation, 
participants will hear about the importance of resilience, grief, and 
healing, embracing the challenge in their current marital state to become 
stronger and grow in love wherever the path may lead. Register HERE.
Presenters Peter and Madeline Oliver are the co-founders of Olive 
Branch Marriage and Family Ministry.

The Joy of Love: Pope Francis’ Vision of Marriage and Love in the 
Family
Tuesday February 24 from 7:30 - 8:30 PM
In a document entitled the Joy of Love, Pope Francis shares his vision of 
marriage and love in the family. Through the lens of mercy and love, he 
speaks realistically of the real struggles that couples face and the day-to-
day challenges of family life; as well as, the beauty and gift of marriage 
and family life. Register HERE.
During an evening presentation, Dr. Josephine Lombardi will break open 
the beauty of Pope Francis’ vision and share with us the Joy of Love. 
Dr. Lombardi is a well-known Canadian theologian, author, and gifted 
presenter. She is a wife, a mother, and a teacher. This evening is sure to 
be a blessing to all who attend.

For more information visit the Prince Albert Diocese  
Office of Evangelization and Catechesis page at:  

https://www.padiocese.ca/evangelization-and-catechesis

http://www.ceewest.com
https://ourladyofpeaceregina5050.ca/
https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZUtfu6pqzMpHNWe8bO6t8HP5aAce3Jjg4XA
https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZcpc-ihrDMpHtDA9hQ8kMxuYqvwL6GL8nki
https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZwudOqtqzMjG9bhpjBt5eUicn5q4b1LS39a
https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZAlcuCsrjoqH9M_ClC8FKpTE9Yhofy2wWQy
https://www.padiocese.ca/evangelization-and-catechesis 


 Please support 
these great local 
businesses that 

support our  
parish! 

To join these other great advertisers contact Joe Frohlick at 306-789-2993 or jfrohlic@gmail.com 

There are more roads in Saskatchewan than any other Canadian 
province with  26,000km of highways travelling the length and 

breadth of the province.  The total road surface totals 160,000km, 
which is enough to circle around the equator four mes.  With the 

large size of the province and the rela vely low popula on, that 
means there is more road per person than the rest of Canada.  


